GREAT EASTON AND TILTY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 31st MARCH 2016

AT GREAT EASTON VILLAGE HALL
Present


Cllrs – John Lewis (Chairman)- David Rowland (Vice Chairman)




Terry Francis – Tristan Martens – Paul Kelly




John Freemn ( District) – Martin Foley ( District)

Clerk


Audrey Miller

Residents/guests
Nicola Longman (Village Hall Treasurer) – Richard Painter – David Chalkley – Betty Tierney – Marina Gray – Robert Pickford

1. Welcome to guests

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30pm and welcomed all in attendance.
2. Apologies for absence

Cecile Down – Julia England – Clair Southon Cllr Simon Walsh (County)

3. Declaration of Members Interest

John Lewis S.S.E. – David Rowland S.S.E.,C.A.B., Friends of the Five Parishes. –Paul Kelly S.S.E. – 
Tristan Martens S.S.E., Essex Wildlife Trust

4. Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the meeting held 25th February 2016 having been circulated prior to the meeting were agreed and signed as a true record.

5. Matters arising. There were no matters arising.

6. Public Forum.

Graham Routledge sent a message that there is still a piece of bush/shrub protruding onto the pedestrian path between the school and Duton Hill road, which is dangerous to pedestrians. The Parish Council will check again as it was thought the offending obstacle had been removed.

The W.I. thanked the council for letting them use the complimentary Don’s coach for an outing to a garden centre. It was enjoyed by all.

The Booking Officer requested guidance for hiring costs of the village hall when it came to community events.

The council decided that this would be debated at the next council meeting together with review of hire charges and caretaker’s payments.

Robert Pickford asked the council if they could ask highways to remove the pile of chain saw chippings and sawdust  from the site where the beech tree was removed  (opp. P&A Wood) and could a replacement tree be planted.

Paul Kelly said that it would be possible for the chippings to be moved to the footpaths on the river banks .

Cllr John Freeman informed the meeting that the footpath requested from Rebecca Meade to B184 looked promising. All the verges where the footpath would be belonged to Highways. Also the ditch causing flooding problems in Cherry Street had been deemed the responsibility of the householder.

7. Village Hall

The Treasurer reported that monies banked from hirings and a COIF dividend  since the last meeting amounted to £1,003.91.

Monies out: Caretaker £48 .00– Unitronics £45.00 (PAT tests) – Sundries £36.00 (lightbulbs) – 

Britsh Gas £45.25 (electric)

Balance being £29,973.02.

The Chairman reminded the meeting that there would be some large payments in the near future with the painting of the hall, but as the hiring fees had not been increased since September 2013 they would be reviewed and any changes would be implemented in September 2016 .

8. Best Kept Village Competition

A working party had been formed and they had completed various jobs at the bottom end of the village. E.g. painted the bus stop, road signs, wooden fencing on footbridge over the ford. The sewage pump area had been tidied up. Sunday 3rd April another working group will meet to work on the middle part of the village.

The recycling bins had been removed from outside the village hall and the Chairman is in talks with a metal worker regarding the removal of the metal stanchions .

Paul will contact  Sara Ward for the date the entry forms will be sent and to enquire if the whole Great Easton area is judged or an individual village within that parish.
As there were a number of councillors absent, it was initially decided to postpone the budget requirement until the next PC meeting. This would have caused a delay before a figure could be agreed., therefore it was decided that an email to all councillors be sent and a decision to be made by 8th April.

9. First Aid Class

An advertisement had been placed in the Five Parishes magazine to ascertain the number of people iintersted in attending the first aid classes.

10. VAS Sign and speed restriction outside school

Rissa Long has looked into the request  for two permanent VAS signs outside the school, it is being put to the Local Highways panel at their next meeting this month, it will be the panels decision.

The Parish Council have received a letter from the school requesting us to ask for a 20mph speed limit, after discussion it was felt that we should wait until we know the outcome of the VAS signs,  when we have got them  - then request the lower speed limit.
The idea of a Community Speed Watch, was raised, this being successful in other villages. More information would be obtained and a request for volunteers would be placed in the Five Parishes Magazine.
11. Reports from Representatives

Planning; No further planning applications had been received.

Planning Applications Determined.

UTT/16/0029/FUL
Replacement of timber framed, single glazed windows with



aluminium framed double glazed windows to front




elevation.




Gt. Easton Primary School, Snow Hill

           Conditional Approval


UTT/16/0214/HHF
Remove current garage and locate within site.




Poundfield.Gt.Easton.



           Conditional Approval



UTT/16/0276/HHF
First floor fron extension.two storey front extension,dormer





And timber cladding to rear elevation.

            Conditional Approval


Appeal Decision


UTT/15/0700/HHF
retrospective application for loft conversion with side





dormer extensions.





Honig House. Gt. Easton





Appeal No.APP/C/1570/C/15/3129187
                           Appeal Dismissed.


Playing Fields: Nothing to report.

Footpaths

The footbridge over the river Chelmer near the Tilty turn off is still closed to the public. The clerk was asked for an update and Martin Foley offered to look into the problems.

The Clerk is awaiting an estimate from Sam Pickford regarding the large pothole on the entrance to the village hall car park.

River Interests

Tristan has written to the environment agency regarding the saplings growing in the river at Brocks Mead.

The PC agreed a budget of £400 to remove the tree stumps from the banks of the Chelmer which are on Parish Council’s land .

Road Safety/Highways

The pot holes at both entrances to Abbey View, Duton Hill have been reported and have been inspected by Highways.

Airport

Nothing to report other than Andrew Cowan has been newly appointed as Divisional CO for Stansted.

12. Clerks Correspondence

The ‘Green’ skip is scheduled to visit the village hall on SATURDAY 2nd April 2016 between 9am – 10am

Fortnightly until SATURDAY 10th December 2016. The dates will be put on the notice boards and in the Five Parishes magazine.

An email received from Bruno Peek attaching a personal letter from HRH Prince Charles, It has been suggested that this letter is read out at the lighting of the beacons, which is at a new time of 8.30pm on Thursday 21st April 2016 to recognise the Queen’s 90th birthday.

Expenditure

Cheques ratified since the last meeting:

Uttlesford Community Travel £200 (donation) – E’ON £15.25 (electric at Burn’s playing field) – S.Smith £450 (1st grasscut) – A.Miller £675 (salary Jan,Feb,March) – A.Miller £61.32 (admin:telephone, stamps, stationary)-

Income: P&A Wood £500 (donation towards the village sign)

Balance: £19,596.07
13. Any Other Business

The Chairman will collate all the comments received from the councillors on the ‘call for sites’. Four sites have been identified within Great Easton, only one of these has been considered suitable by UDC. Councillors are asked to send their comments to the Chairman a.s.a.p.

Andrew Askew, who uses the Burn’s Playing Field football pitch  for Dunmow Rhodes football club has written to the Chairman asking if they can use it for the next season 2016/2017. It was agreed that they could use it again and the clerk would send the necessary paperwork to them to be signed.

There being no other business to discuss the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 8.55pm.

Date of next meeting: 
AGM Thursday 28th April 2016 at 7.30pm followed by the monthly Parish Council  meeting      
                                    Both to be held in Great Easton Village Hall

Chairman…………………………………………………..Date…………………………………………………..

SUBJECT TO APPROVAL

